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NEWPORT NEWS, Va. – The former Assistant Director of James River Residential Reentry 
Facility (James River RRC) pled guilty today to taking bribes as a public official. 

According to court documents, Marlon R. Jones, Jr., 44, of Portsmouth, had supervisory 
authority over an inmate, identified as L.C., who was released to home confinement in 
January 2021. From at least April 2021 through September 2022, Jones had a direct 
relationship with L.C. that quickly exceeded appropriate boundaries. 

In addition to having sexual contact and exchanging sexual messages via telephone and 
text, L.C. paid Jones on several occasions for assistance with making violations disappear. 
This was discovered when another supervisor took over James River RRC and found that 
L.C. had had at least fourteen incidents, only three of which had been properly recorded. 

Jones engaged in hundreds of exchanges with L.C., including messages that revealed that 
Jones both had sexual contact with L.C. and that L.C. paid Jones in exchange for helping 
L.C. avoid disciplinary consequences for violations. 

Jones both received physical currency and electronic transfers from L.C. through his 
CashApp account. Between Sept. 24, 2021, and March 29, 2022, L.C. paid Jones a total of 
$650 over five CashApp transactions. 

L.C. also referred other individuals to Jones, including his cousin. 

Jones is scheduled to be sentenced on Aug. 7 and faces up to 15 years in prison. Actual 
sentences for federal crimes are typically less than the maximum penalties. A federal 
district court judge will determine any sentence after considering the U.S. Sentencing 
Guidelines and other statutory factors. 



Erik S. Siebert, U.S. Attorney for the Eastern District of Virginia, and Timothy C. Edmiston, 
Special Agent in Charge of the Department of Justice Office of the Inspector General Mid-
Atlantic Region, made the announcement after U.S. Magistrate Judge Lawrence R. 
Leonard accepted the plea. 

Assistant U.S. Attorneys Brian J. Samuels and Julie Podlesni prosecuting the case. 

A copy of this press release is located on the website of the U.S. Attorney’s Office for the 
Eastern District of Virginia. Related court documents and information are located on the 
website of the District Court for the Eastern District of Virginia or on PACER by searching 
for Case No. 4:25-cr-3. 
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